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CSUUR R E D

ACTIVITIES
Aerobics-Joanne Stewart 237-1305 or
Carolyn Gardner 237-3991
Women’s Bible Study-lLoretta Espey 235-3518
or Connie Hazard 237-7728
Book Exchange-Veronica Bucello 237-7334
Bridge (Ladies)-Elsie Siebert 235-8429
or Suzie Albright 237-1594
Bridge (Marathon)-Danny Phillips 235-9338
Bridge (Men) -Norm Nuding 237-2275
Garden Club-Merry Cotton 235-6862
Golf-18 holes (Men)-Vince Franco 237-9190
Or Jim Conway 237-5802
Golf-9 holes (Men)-Bill Huish 237-5631
Golf-18 holes (Women) -
Rachel Coletti-235-9054
Golf-9 holes (Women)-Dot Franco 237-9190
Or Joan Murren 235-3733
Gourmet Diners Club-
Celise McLaughlin-235-8532
Kid’s Club-Jennifer Kaylor 237-7179
Mah Jongg-Lynn Autorino 237-7745
Needleworkers-Loretta Espey 235-3518
Poker (Men)-Vinny Autorino 237-7745
Or Paul Kelly 237-1898
Telephone Directory-David Toelkes 235-2023
Tennis (Men)-John Hoover 235-0261
Tennis (Women) ~Dale Gambrell 237-3556
Water Aerobics-Juanita Moore 235-2342

COMMITTEE CHAIRS
Buildings & Grounds/Pool/Tennis Courts
Howard Krauth-krauthjr@sc.rr.com
Social-Harry Stewart 237-1305
Clubhouse~Martin Robic 237-8745
Covenants Committee
Jeanette Renault 235-3566
Architectural Review Board
Vince Civitarese-237-3568

This Newsletter is published by and for the
homeowners of The Tradition. Masthead photo by
Chuck Swenson. Next issue: August '05.

)

TRADITION SOCIAL ACTIVITIES
By Harry Stewart

All residents are encouraged to sign up for
the 2005 Holiday Scrambles. This year
there will be three Scrambles starting
with the MEMORIAL DAY TOURNAMENT
on Sunday, May 29th. Next will be the
INDEPENDENCE DAY TOURNAMENT

on Monday, July 4th. The last holiday
scramble will be the LABOR DAY
TOURNAMENT on Sunday, September
4th. All members AND RESIDENTS

are welcome to parficipate in these
tournaments. Residents that are not
members will be able to play at "guest of
member" rates that include green fees and
cart. Guest of member rates are $45.in
May, $39.in July, and $42.in September.
These are fun tournaments, and we hope to
see a record turnout of players!

Watch your paper boxes and the Tradition

Community Web Site for future Bingo
dates and other resident activities.

HAPPY SPRINGH!



PRESIDENT’S CORNER by Frank D’ Amato

On behalf of your Board of Directors (BOD), I want to thank everyone who
attended the tenth annual homeowners meeting in February. The meeting was
held in the new Coastal Carolina University building across from the firchouse
on Willbrook Boulevard. It is always a good sign to see homeowners interested
in their association business. I also want to congratulate Ginni Swenson on her
re-election to the Board.

As I write this message, it is late March, and you will not receive the
Newsletter until the first week of May. I do want to mention several of the
early projects for 2005, either just completed or about to be completed this
spring.

1. The resurfacing of the Tennis Courts should be completed.

2. The base and resurfacing of the entrance side of the bridge should also be
completed, weather permitting. [ hope everyone understands the safety reasons
behind our closing the entire front bridge during construction. If you are
wondering, our Building and Grounds manager did notify the schools, police,
fire department and trash collectors.

3. We have decided to take a more aggressive approach to our spring plantings. In
the past, we have handcuffed our volunteers by restricting their available funds.
The BOD has asked our B&G manager to solicit professional help in an effort
to upgrade our common areas.

4. Thanks to the work of Bill Renault and Dave Toelkes, we now have a phone
directory that makes the Tradition proud. Please take the time to read through
the new directory.

Spring is here, and many residents are busy working to get their yards
ready for the summer. I would urge everyone to join in and enjoy the summer
season. This is also an opportunity to check the conditions of mailboxes, rusty
driveways, sidewalks and curbs.

This is a must from the BOD...find time to enjoy all the activities
available in our great community and spend time with your neighbors.




ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD By Vince Civitarese

Well, we made it through another winter, and I'm glad it is over. It seemed longer
and colder this year than last. o

| just wanted to remind everyone who is contemplating any changes or additions
to your home to please get the permit applications to the ARB 2 weeks before our
regular meeting which takes place on the third Tuesday of each month. This is a new
system we are trying, and it seems to be working. The 2 weeks lead time gives the
board members time to review applications so that we can take action at our next
meeting.

Hope we all have a great summer with no hurricanes.

Thanks,
Vince

WILLBROOK ROAD MAINTENANCE DISTRICT
By Dick Albright

No action from Georgetown County on assuming responsibility for road surface
maintenance for Willbrook Boulevard and Kings River Road. Transfer papers have
been with the County since early February.

Guidance with regard to turn lanes and curb cuts on Willbrook Boulevard
has been provided to the MINGO developer. It is imperative that safe traffic flow be
maintained.

TRADITION BOARD OF DIRECTORS NEEDLEWORKERS
2005 Join us Fridays at 10:00 AM
Frank D’Amato, President . . . 235-8885 At the Residents Clubhouse
Ginni Swenson, The needlework group meets every
Vice President . .. ....... 235-9233 Friday morning from 10 AM to 12 noon.
. We'll help get you started. Or, if you
Bill Renault, Treasurer. . .. .. 235-3566 would like to complete that work you
Martin Robic, Director . . . . .. 237-8745 never finished and put away in the
drawer or closet years ago, please
Harry Stewart, Secretary. . . . 237-1305 come and meet our group. Call
Association Manager: Loretta Espey (235—3518) if you
Cabell Young . . . .272-8700, ext. 251 have any questions.

E-mail: Tradition@chicora.net




COVENANTS COMMITTEE Jeanette Renault

Spring is here, and we look forward to beautiful green lawns and flowering
shrubs. Please check your irrigation system and be sure your rust inhibitor is in
working order.

There are a few complaints your Covenants Committee has received regarding:

* Keeping garage doors closed when not in use. Besides being a Covenant
requirement there is the matter of stolen property and snakes.

« Commercial vehicles need to be garaged, not parked in the driveway
overnight.

* Pet waste

* Sporting equipment needs to be stored in the garage when not in use.

We ask residents to be mindful of these Covenants.

Your Covenants Committee,

Jeanette Renault Sue Ebbitt Tom Ellison
Ron Farley Phil Fleiss Alan MacDonald
Jim Lewis Joan Sheldon Ed Ronan

MAY 7, 2005

WHATCHA’ GOT!
WHATCHA LOOKIN’ FOR!!

BY NOW YOU MUST BE AWARE OF THE ANNUAL
TRADITION YARD SALE TO BE HELD ON MAY 7TH
(RAIN DATE: MAY 14th) AT THE RESIDENTS CLUBHOUSE.
BARGAINS GALORE ASSURED!

IF YOU HAVE ITEMS TO SELL AND STILL HAVEN’T
RESERVED A SPACE, THERE MAY BE ROOM LEFT, OR YOU
COULD POSSIBLY SHARE A SPACE WITH A NEIGHBOR.
CALL ROY MAC SORLEY AT 235-9257 TO CHECK ON LAST
MINUTE AVAILABILITY!!




By Howard Krauth, Manager

Here we are... another spring, warm weathér, new plantings. We are
excited about the plantings that you will see in the common areas. The
new plan should liven up our entrances and clubhouse areas.

We have a couple of major projects in the works. As of this
writing the tennis courts are going to be resurfaced. The color has
been changed to give it a livelier look. Now the tennis players have
no excuses!!

We appreciate everyone’s patience as we closed the roadway on
the main entrance so we could resurface the incoming lane. We are
glad that we were able to get this done, and before the summer months
when everyone is going back and forth to the beach and pool. Thanks
again for your understanding.

By the time you read this we would have had our pool clean up day
along with a general fix up around our community. Thanks to everyone
who helped out. We intend to get some new pool furniture. Remember
to have the kids wear the appropriate diapers when using the pool.

Our sprinkler systems for the common areas are being monitored
for broken heads, broken pumps etc. You can all help by giving us a
call if you see any one not operating properly. If you require Rid of
Rust chemicals for your system, Bob Thompson (235-0734) will sell it
at contractors cost.

If you have any questions or suggestions for this committee, do not
hesitate to call.

I wish to thank all the residences that volunteer their time and
especially the members of my committee:

Walt Murren

Jim Conway
Tom Ellison
Bob Thompson
Thanks Again!!!!



The Tradition Garden Club has had an excellent year of programs
and our memipership has increased to a total of 78 members. In March,
Paul Kelly Renault from Frank’s Restaurant wass the speaker and discussed
growing herbs and using them in dressings, sauces, enfrees, and even
desserts.

In April, the club traveled to the Flowerfown Arts and Craft Show with
lunch af Oscar’s, a restaurant in Summerville. Also in April, the Garden Club
was included in an article in The Myrtle Beach Sun News featuring area
garden clups.

Our final meeting of the year will take place this month at Austin’s
with a luncheon and presentation of the new slate of officers.

For myself, this has been a most rewarding year working with The
Tradifion Garden Club as president. | want to take this opportunity to say
thank you to the many memibers for their support. | have enjoyed working
with the various committees who have been excellent in performing

their dufies.
Merry Coftfon

BRIDGE

?%Wednesdoy Afternoon Bridge is open to anyone who desires fo show
up af 12:30 PM at the Residents Clubhouse with 50 cents for the kitty. Play is
until 4:00 PM. Everyone brings her own snacks and refreshments. Pennies are
put in a pot for each “"downed” frick that is not made in the bid taken home
each week by the player with the lowest score...if your cards are awful, you
may as well have something good out of the afternoon!! New additions to
the group are always welcome. For further information, contact either Suzie
Albright at 237-1594 or Elsie Siebert at 235-8429. ;\%4

=



MARATHON BRIDGE
Marathon Bridge continues to proceed with much enjoyment. The
Women's Marathon has three sections, and they are all well into their
year. They will meet at Pawleys Plantation on June 1, 2005 for
a luncheon. The winners will be announced at that time.

The Tradition Couples Marathon has been a pleasant experience for
the couples here at the Tradition. They will meet at the Residents
Clubhouse for an awards party on June 10, 2005.

Marathon Bridge is a once month obligation for you and your partner.
Each month one pair hosts another pair. They play 24 hands of bridge
and turn in their scores to a central person who keeps a running total
of each partnership. In June everyone will have an event for the
presentation of prizes. This format has been very popular, and we
continue to grow. If you or someone you know might be interested
next year, please call Danny Phillips @ 235-9338.

First Friday Night Bridge of Tradition will continue playing bridge

at the Residents Clubhouse @ 7:00 p.m. throughout the summer.
Each month we will send out an E-mail to those who have given their
addresses to Danny Phillips. The replies will help us to know how many
tables we will have playing. We can also call if you have not notified us
of your E-mail.

Please come, join your friends and neighbors, and bring a snack if you
wish and your drink of choice. We are looking forward to seeing you.
Please call Danny Phillips @ 235-9338 or E-mail DPhill413@aol.com to

make your reservation.



TRADMION =S GOLF ASSOCIATION

By Elma DiMona

TLGA Member Accomplishments

On Dec 9th Pat D’Amato broke 80
for the first time in league play.
She scored a Gross 79 including
a 1 over par 37 on the front nine.

On Dec 2nd Joan Sheldon had
her 4th career EAGLE on the 14th
hole. She used a driver and two
pitching wedges to score a

3 on the par 5, 418 yard hole.

On March 10th, Judy Gambeski
scored her 1st Birdie in league
play. She scored a 3 on the par 4
8th Hole.




TLGA Tournaments

Ringer Tournament, a two-day, low net event, was held April 12th and April 14th.
Tournament winners will be announced in the next newsletter.

Member/Member Tournament, a one day, best ball, best net of the twosome
event will be held on May 5th. Tournament winners will be announced in the
next newsletter.

Member/Guest Tournament, a one-day event to be held on June 2nd.

TLGA Executive Board Members

President: Rachel Coletti

1st VP: Celise McLaughlin
2nd VP: Clare Kelly
Secretary: Joan Sheldon
Treasurer: Dot Ellison
Historian: Elma DiMona

Special Chairwomen —
Handicap Chair: Pat D’Amato

Ringer Book: Sue Ebbitt
Marsha Smith
Awards Luncheon: Gail Lee
State: Bobbie Fleiss
Auditor: Pat Cocuzza

Women’ South Carolina Golf Association

On Tuesday, March 8th, TLGA members, Bobbie Fleiss, Trudy Hart, Susan Ebbitt
and Elma DiMona participated in the first 2005 State Tournament which was held
at the Charleston Municipal Golf Club, Charleston, SC. The tournament was a
four ball, two person event.

Birthday Celebrations

TLGA is trying something new!!!! Pizza get-togethers to celebrate our members’
birthdays. We will celebrate on a quarterly basis. For those who haven’t signed up
yet, there is a sign up sheet on the TLGA board in the Members Room.



TRADITION LADIES NINE HOLE GOLF LEAGUE

By Dot Franco

The Ladies Nine Hole Golf League board has changed. Our new board
member is Joan Murren, who has accepted the position of co-chair.

On February 15th we held our "Bring a Friend to Golf Day”. This was a huge
success, and we welcomed several nhew members. We will be holding our second
annual Family Outing Day on April 26th. This will be a potluck dinner held at the
Resident's Club House. Nine Holers will invite their family members to attend.

The Sadie Hawkins tournament will be held on August 13th. Our committee
is in full swing with Skippy Esposito as Tournament Chairperson. Ladies from the
18 Hole and 9 Hole Leagues will invite members of the Men's League or Gold Tees
to be their partners.

If you are interested in joining the Ladies Nine Hole Golf League, call Dot
Franco at 237-9190 or Joan Murren at 235-3733.

TIP OF THE MONTH

By Steve Dresser

Ever wonder how long your back swing should be? Here’s a simple way to
find out.

Hold the club with only your right hand (if you play right - handed) and take the club
back to the point where you would feel most powerful if you could use only your right hand to
swing the club. I'll bet you're not back all that far and that your elbow is bent and your hand is
very far from your head.That’s all you need. Now go ahead and let the club come back farther.
It feels terrible there, doesn’t it? You might even try hitting a few balls with only your right hand
holding the club. Use a 7 iron and put the ball on a tee.You're apt to surprise yourself when you
discover how well you can do it! Good luck with your game.
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Tradition Gold Tees by Vince Franco

The Tradition Gold Tees continues to grow and prosper. We have a number of new
members who come out to play each Wednesday.

Paul Kelly, Vice President of Tournaments, has announced the 2005 tournament schedule.
The 3rd Annual Gold Tee Member/Spouse/Partner Tournament will be held on July 20th. There
will be a shotgun start at 2:00 pm. We are shooting for 26 four person teams. This has always been
a fun day that features a delicious cookout at the clubhouse after golf.

The 4th Annual Gold Tee Tournament will be on September 14th. This year’s tournament
will be dedicated to the memory of our dear friend and fellow member, Armand Cocuzza.

The Gold Tees will also be hosting the annual Tradition Golf Club Labor Day Tournament
with the Tradition Nine Hole Ladies. The tournament committees of both leagues will plan a great
day of golf and fun.

Ed Sheldon, Jerry Bucello and Harry Hunt are planning to have the Spring Gold Tee Dinner
on April 7th at the pool house. These dinners are very special social occasions for our members.
They also give our member/chefs an opportunity to demonstrate their culinary skills. No one ever

goes away hungry.

John Palazzo recently announced orders are being taken for the new cool Gold Tee summer
golf shirts. The moss green shirts are made of a fine pima cotton. Members can also add a new
attractive golf hat to their Gold Tee collection.

Each week, Bill Huish takes pictures of our winning teams. The pictures are then placed on
our web site: http://qualitykid.com/Gold Tees.htm

This group is composed of a great bunch of guys who play nine holes of golf from the gold
tees on Wednesdays. Our primary purpose is to have fun, enjoy good fellowship and improve our
golfing skills. Players of all handicaps are welcome. Contact Bill Huish at 237-5631 if you are
interested in joining us.

WALKING AND/OR AEROBICS WATER AEROBICS
Joanne Stewart Juanita Moore
M-W-F  9:00 - 10:00AM M-W-F 9:00 - 10:00AM
Meet at the Residents Clubhouse. WILL BEGIN MONDAY,
Weather permitting, we walk; otherwise MAY 30TH.
light impact aerobics indoors. Call Call Juanita at 235-2342.

Joanne at 237-1305.



The Tradition Resident’s Mixed Golf Tour

o

During the first quarter of 2005, the Tradition Resident’s traveling “Tour” played at
Man o War, Pawleys Plantation, Diamondback, The Witch, Island Green and Wedgefield.
Sixty residents and guests played the world-class Grande Dunes Course and attended a
Southern Barbecue buffet dinner in the elegant clubhouse.

Since the Grande Dunes offering was so successful, the tour committee will be
scheduling more golfing and dining adventures at courses such as Prestwick, Pine Lakes,
TPC and Caledonia during the late spring and summer. Check out the schedule below and
invite your relatives and friends. No need to join, just sign up in the Tradition Club House
member’s room. For more information visit our website at http://qualitykid.com/tour.htm
or contact one of our committee members for more information. Watch your mail boxes for
flyers on special golfing and dining events.

The Tour Committee 2005: Tom Bowen 235-8981, Frank Walsh 235-0240, Marion
Culpepper 235-2993, Elliott Dodson 235-8066, Tom Ellison, 235-8071, John or Celise
McLaughlin, 235-8532, Bill Huish, 237-5631 and Clare Kelly, 235-0446.

2005 Schedule

Tee times scheduled for the 2nd and 4th Friday of each month except for Thanksgiving and Christmas holidays.
Prime Golf Season greens fees may be higher than other times during the year.

| COST || DATE | COURSE | Tee TIME |
| 82 || MyB200s | Prestwick™ || 1202 Single Tee |
| $29 H May 27, 2005 ” Myrtlewood (Pine Hills) H 12:04 Double Tee ’
[ $32 H June 10, 2005 H Heritage H 1:00 Double Tee l
| - H June 74, 2005 || Men's club member/spouse ‘ ‘ - ]
l $0 ’ l July 8, 2005 H TDC*** H 12:40 Double Tee ‘
o ] aymo005 Dinc Lakes** || 1204 Single Tee |
| s ]l Awswsi2.2005 || Waterway Hils || 12:00 Single Tee |
‘ $47 H August 26, 2005 H Caledonia \ ‘ 12:15 Single Tee [
‘ $952 ‘ ‘ September 9, 2005 H Grand Dunes™* H 8:50 Double Tee l

Costs are per person for 18 holes and includes bag handling and expenses
** Buffet Dinner will be provided al additional cost
*** Includes Lunch

MAH JONGG

Anyone interested in learning te play, please contact Lynn Autorino at 237-7745.




TRADITION MEN'S GOLF CLUB NEWS
By Harry Stewart

SPECIAL NOTE: - . o

Golf course residents are reminded of our Covenants regarding golfers coming onto
their property to retrieve errant shots. Although this covenant gives them this relief, it does not
permit them to hit their ball from a homeowner’s private property back onto the golf course.
ALL resident property is out of bounds for play. This covenant was written December 29,1994
and is titled TRADITION AT WILLBROOK PLANTATION. Please sce pagesl6, 17 and 18.
Foremost, golfers should respect the homeowner’s privacy.

2005 ICE BOWL TOURNAMENT

The annual Ice Bowl Tournament was held the week of J anuary 24th. Each year during
the winter months, it’s Tradition vs. Prestwick in a home/away match. The home match was a
close contest at the Tradition with Prestwick up by one point. However, the match at Prestwick
was a run-away victory for the home team. The Ice Bowl trophy remains at Prestwick for
another year. A very nice lunch was served to the players after the match at the Tradition.

FIRST ANNUAL ITALIAN DINNER

The dinner was served by members for members at the Founders Hall at Precious Blood
Church. According to Vince Franco the dinner was a huge success. Thanks to Head Chef Eddie
Sheldon and his cooks and waiters, Jerry Bucello, Armand Cocuzza, Jim Conway, Vinnie
Esposito, George Feno, Lou Fossi, Harry Hunt, Bill Kendall, John McLaughlin, Jack Ross,
Ernie Sementilli, Jack Starrick, and Bob Thempson. Thanks to 50/50 ticket salesmen
Paul Kelly and Kurt Fuller. Special thanks to Jim Conway for obtaining Founders Hall and
organizing the trivia and putting games.

HOLE-IN-ONE CLUB

Congratulations to a new member of the club, Marion Culpepper. Marion “aced” the #5
hole from the gold tees on Tournament day, Monday February 21st. This was Marion’s second
“ace” in his golf career with the first coming during a family vacation in Oklahoma. The free
beer was enjoyed by all!! Marion’s playing partners were Jack Shriver, Dick Albright, and
Paul Kelly.

After 30 years of golf without a hole-in-one, our newest member is Bill Renault.
Bill’s lucky day was 03-04-05. Bill “aced” #15 while playing with his regular Friday group,
“The Twelve Apostles”. The “ace” assisted Bill in shooting a 40 on the back nine. Needless to
say, Bill also won the pin shot. Bill’s playing partners were, Frank Gambeski, Paul Kelly, and
Harry Stewart.

2005 MEMBER/GUEST TOURNAMENT

Mark those calendars for August 18, 19, and 20. (Thursday, Friday, Saturday) The
dinner/dance will be held on Thursday August 18th. Golf on Friday the 19th. Friday evening
is now open. Saturday August 20th - finish golf with a casual cookout afterwards at the
Tradition Clubhouse.




INTERCLUB MATCHES
Watch the club bulletin board for information on 2005 schedule.

2005 MEN’S CLUB CHRISTMAS PARTY ,
The 2005 Christmas Dinner/Dance will be held Friday December 9th at Kimbles
Restaurant located at Wachesaw Plantation. Cost will be $85.00 per couple; $42.50 single.

NEW MEMBERS .
Please welcome new active members George Baker, Ernie Sementilli, Jack Seibert,
Bob Marks. New associate members are Ron Eaglin, Bill Lukos, Tom Maguire.

SPECIAL NOTE

It is with deep regret that we inform you of the passing of member Armand Cocuzza.
Armand was very active in the Gold Tee and the Monday Men’s Club activities. Armand will be
missed by his family, friends, and neighbors.

Gourmet Diners 2005

Intriguing Chinatown satisfied the palates of many Tradition community residents with
recipes of Lemon Chicken, Stir Fried Pork, Egg Rolls and Egg Drop Soup on March 16th. The
Gourmet Diners Club will be wrapping up its 3rd Season on May 11th when the entire group
meets to celebrate America’s heartland and the Great State Fair. Attendees will taste recipes
from all over this great country from Idaho Potatoes to Maryland Fried Chicken and topping off
the evening with Prize Winning Pies.

On behalf of the committee we thank all our current members for a delightful season;
we hope you will join us again next year. We will be looking for new members and people
interested in joining the Gourmet Diners Committee. The 2005-2006 season will kick off in
August. Look for a flyer in your mailbox during the summer.

For more information visit our website http://qualitykid.com/eourmet.htm or contact a
committee member.

Barbara Bartha 235-9998 Claudia Krauth 237-7544
Joan Baker 235-0026 Celise McLaughlin  235-8532
Jane Barbour 237-7998 Cyn-Dee Pearson 235-9473

Sue Guzlas 235-3006




VOLUNTEERS
THE HEART OF A COMMUNITY

David Toelkes and his wife, Jane
Reynolds, moved here in September
1998 from Arlington, VA. David had
been in the military (Army) for 20
years and was with the American Red
Cross for more than five years. He
has also worked for several defense
contractors around the Washington,
DC, Metroplex. Jane, meanwhile,
worked for Senator Rutland for
12 years and left to work for the
National Endowment for the Arts
for 2 1/2 years. Dave has been
responsible for the Residents
Telephone Directory since 2001 .
He's a member of the Men's 18
Hole Golf League and the X-Tour
for about 3 years. He and Jane are also very active in the Couples
Marathon Bridge Group. Thanks go to Dave for all his hard work on
behalf of the whole communityll

Thanks also go to Sue Ebbitt
for her work as a member of the
Tradition Covenants Committee. Sue,
a former resident of Annapolis, MD,
moved here in 2002. She was formerly
with the US Postal Service for 27
years where she held 15 different
positions working with Customer
Relationship Management. Sue is
also active in The Georgetown County
Literacy Council as a grants writer,
and NARFE (Nat'l Active & Retired
Federal Employees), a grass roots
Organization that lobbies Congress to
protect their health benefits.

She loves to golf and enjoys the
outdoors while walking her dog. She
and some friends have also taken up
making bird feeders from Teacups - a craft which has landed them
an article in an upcoming issue of “Birds & Blooms” magazinell Way to
go, Suelll
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